
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

JANUARY 7, 2019 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, January 7, 2019 was called to order at 6:24 p.m. in 
the Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Chief William Hart, 
Town Manager Kevin Smith (arrived at 6:07 p.m.), Town Councilor James Butler (arrived at 6:21 p.m.) 
and Member-At-Large Ray Brown. 
ABSENT: Fire Chief Darren O'Brien and School Superintendent Scott Laliberte. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

John Trottier — Public Works Department 
Don Turcotte — High Range Road Resident 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

With no objection, minutes for meeting of October 1, 2018 were approved. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS  

Route 28 & 128 — Flooding in the area has potentially been taken care of. Public Works Director 
Czyzowski advised the committee that grates have been installed to prevent beavers from building dams. 

King Area — Matter is all set. 

Hall and Mammoth Roads — No longer an issue. 

Stonehenge Road- Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the job is almost complete. 

Rt 128 @ Pillsbury Road — Matter has been tabled to April 1, 2019. John Trottier has been 
communicating with NH DOT. 

Mammoth, Page & Grenier Field Roads — Discussion followed regarding this intersection, it was 
suggested adding a notification on the sign that it is a 2 way stop. Matter tabled to April meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS  

Pasquale's - Route 102 — A discussion took place regarding the business owner requesting patrons not be 
allowed to take a left turn out of the parking lot, to go WB on Rt 102. Should the owner wish to post 
"no left turn" signs, the police department cannot enforce. It will be at the discretion of the business 
owner. Chairman Ramsay and Chief Hart will speak with business owner. Matter tabled to April 
Meeting. 

High Range & Alexander Road — Don Turcotte explained to the committee of his concerns of speeding 
traffic on High Range Road. The committee advised that the speed limit was set top 30mph. Chief Hart 
advised he will assign patrol units to the area as well as radar units. He will have something put out via 
social media advising the residents. Matter tabled to April Meeting. 
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84 Pillsbury Road — Discussion took place regarding the curve. John Trottier advised he would contact 
the caller regarding more information regarding the issue. Matter tabled to April Meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting concluded at 6:44 p.m. 

Next Meeting is: April 1, 2019 @ 6:00 p.m. 
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